
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON RULES AND REORGANIZATION Subcommittee on
Reorganization

May 5, 1993 Hearing Room E 2:00 p.m.   Tape 32

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. John Watt, Chair Rep. Delna Jones Rep. Michael
Payne Rep. Eldon Johnson

MEMBER EXCUSED:   Rep. Avel Gordly

STAFF PRESENT:          Adrienne Sexton, Committee Administrator Kenneth
Brady, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:  HB 2376  -  Used  to  carry  substantial 
amendments relating to the                        Justice Dept.
Antitrust Revolving Account

HB 2431 - Provides for phased-in centralized business information and
registration system

HB 3642 - Freezes  hiring of new  personnel by state

agencies

WITNESSES:              Rep. Bob Shiprack, HB 2376 Rep. Kevin Mannix, HB
2376 Marla Rae, Dept. of Justice, HB 2376 Brian Delashmutt, Oregon
Nurses Association, HB 3642 Mari Anne Gest, O.P.E.U., HB 3642 Mary
Botkin, A.F.S.C.M.E., HB 3642 Joe  Gilliam,  National  Federation  of 
Independent

Businesses, HB 3642 Art James, Executive Dept., HB 3642

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
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TAPE 32, SIDE A

006  REPRESENTATIVE JOHN WATT,  SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIR: Convenes  meeting at
3:34 p.m. -Opens public hearing on HB 2376.

PUBLIC HEARING - HB 2376

008    REPRESENTATIVE BOB SHIPRACK: Explains the gut and stuff of HB
2376.

042    WATT: Is there a subsequent referral to appropriations?



045    SHIPRACK: Responds.

058  REPRESENTATIVE KEVIN  MANNIX: In support  of the concept  of the
amended version of HB 2376.

086    WATT: Do we need to change the amount in line 31?

088    MANNIX: No.

100    WATT: This is pretty straightforward.

106    MARLA RAE, DEPT. of JUSTICE: This bill is a good idea.

109    WATT: Closes public hearing on HB 2376. -Opens work session on HB
2376.

WORK SESSION - HB 2376

114    JONES: Are the amendments ready to move?

116  SEXTON:  The machine-engrossed  bill, which  reflects the 
deletions and some amendments is conceptual.

136  MOTION: Rep.  JONES moves the  conceptual amendment with  regards
to the $435,360 and adding the  5 FTE using the  language that is
normally

used and accepted by the Appropriations Committee, to HB 2376.

140    WATT: Hearing no objections, the amendment is adopted.

144    SEXTON: Did that motion include the original amendment as well?

149    JONES: I intended it to include the original amendments as
modified.

151    WATT: Correct.

153       MOTION: Rep. JONES moves HB 2376 as amended to the full
committee.

166       VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, all members present vote AYE. Rep.
Gordly is EXCUSED.

165    WATT: Declares passed to full committee.  Rep. Johnson is the
carrier. -Closes work session on HB 2376. -Opens work session on HB
2431. WORK SESSION - HB 2431

172    SEXTON: Explains HB 2431.

184       MOTION: Rep. JONES moves the -1 amendments be adopted to HB
2431.

188       VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, all members present vote AYE. Rep.
Gordly is EXCUSED.

194    JOHNSON: Does it require general fund expenditures?

200    SEXTON: Publication costs are other fund expenditures. -Some



expenditures may be offset by other agency savings.

217    JONES: Do not anticipate that the savings will offset cost
completely.

245  MOTION: Rep.  JONES moves that  HB 2431 as  amended be sent  to the
full committee with a DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

250       VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, all members present vote AYE. Rep.
Gordly is EXCUSED.

256    WATT: Declares passed to full committee.  Rep. Jones is the
carrier. -Closes work session on HB 2431. -Opens public hearing on HB
3642.

PUBLIC HEARING - HB 3642

266    SEXTON: Explains HB 3642.

297  BRIAN DELASHMUTT: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT C) in
opposition to HB 3642.

305  MARI  ANNE  GEST, O.P.E.U.:  Submits  written testimony  (EXHIBIT 
D) in opposition to HB 3642.

311    MARY BOTKIN, A.F.S.C.M.E.: In opposition to HB 3642.

316  JOE GILLIAM, NATIONAL  FEDERATION OF INDEPENDENT  BUSINESSES: In
support of HB 3642.

322    ART JAMES, EXEC. DEPT.: We have some concerns about this bill.

333    JONES: Are you for or against it?

335    JAMES: We have some concerns.

338    WATT: Closes public hearing on HB 3642. -Adjourns at 4:00 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Kenneth Brady                   Adrienne Sexton Clerk                   
       Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -   Conceptual amendments to HB 2376 - Staff - 14 pages B -   Proposed
amendments to HB 2431 - Staff - 8 pages C -   Testimony on HB 3642 -
Susan King - 2 pages D -   Testimony on HB 3642 - Rich Peppers - 2 pages


